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WHATôS HAPPENING AT THE CLUB 

The Club celebrated with the volunteers 

who helped with the 2018 Australian 

Open. Free drinks and finger food were 

on the menu for an hour, which was 

enjoyed by all who attended. 

Outside on the greens a ñCorner to Cor-

nerò competition was being held with a 

grand prize of $500.  Congratulations to 

Bill Gill who won the competition and 

was extremely happy about it. 

Saturday 7 July was a busy day from 

morning to night with the Menôs pen-

nant being played, social bowls and a 

40th birthday was celebrated with bare-

foot bowlers. 

Great to see the club buzzing with eve-

ryone enjoying themselves. 

Thank you to the Board and staff for 

putting on such a great day. 

7th JULY CELEBRATION 

WITH 2018 AUSTRALIAN 

OPEN VOLUNTEERS 
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I caught up with some old friends recently and after much talk discussing whatôs been 

happening with our families the one thing we both agreed upon was how fast this year 

has gone. Our bowling members that play many games each week must wonder how 

they fit everything in being retired. 

END OF FINANCIAL YEAR   The EOFY fell on Sunday this year which did make it a 

little easier with stock takes and our normal obligations accounting wise. I attended the 

30th June EOFY tasks at the club along with the accountant, auditor and club manager. 

Our auditor checked all the different floats that we carry and Iôm happy to report that 

all floats were in order and balanced. Our finance chairman Mike will continue to work 

with both the accountant an auditor to make sure that we have the balance sheets ready 

early this year for our AGM. What Iôm seeing at the moment is a huge turnaround from 

the previous year. I look forward as many of you all do for the final reports once pre-

pared. The figures tell the story which relates to the hard work of our club manager 

Craig, his team and the board.  

The John Henderson Room     We have now moved the projection screen to this room and Hendersonôs have 

paid for the new overhead projector. We are very happy to report that we have been obtaining bookings for this 

room which is an added benefit to our clubôs finances. We also have a new ceiling fan which was installed by our 

resident electrician Scotty.  

Main Function room      The air-conditioning in this room finally gave up on us. After quotes were obtained we 

decided to install split systems which were more than half the cost of replacing the larger type that we had in the 

past. Once again, I thank Scotty for his expertise in this area.  

Bistro      I have had many compliments from local people that now eat our club regularly. Last Friday night we 

had a booking for 40 people and in total around 140 meals were prepared. There is nothing more gratifying that to 

see so many people enjoying what we have on offer. The new functions menu is now out. If you are thinking of 

having a function the new menu and packages are fantastic. Please spread the word to family and friends.    

Father day     The club will be having another great day for all our fathers. Please watch out for what will be on 

offer and hopefully join us for another fantastic meal 

Code of Conduct 

Please see the attached Code of conduct for you all to read. The board will continue to enforce this code on all lev-

els within the club. 

I take this opportunity to once again remind EVERYONE of the operations chain of our club. The club manager is 

directly answerable to and directed by the Chairman of the board. Other members of the board have different 

portfolios. Alex is the bowling representative, Scotty is works Department, Mike is finance, Ian reports to the 

board from the bowls committee. Paul being a new member of the board is to be handed a  portfolio shortly.  We 

will look for a small group to handle member complaints at the AGM. The board meets and discusses all areas of 

the club and votes accordingly and gives as a whole recommendations to each area of the club . 

For all areas of lawns bowls any queries must firstly be directed to the Menôs and ladiesô presidents for items to be 

raised at their monthly meeting. If there is a need for the bowls committee to take anything to the board this will 

then happen. We all need to keep the following in mind.  

Thank you to everyone that works to make our club the best it can be.  

All the best that are playing on the various competitions.  

Chairman  

Jeff Burchell  

A NOTE FROM JEFF BURCHELL 
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John Henderson Real  

SPONSORS 

Pacific Fair 

It has been very gratifying to receive many comments regarding the 
ñblooming flowersò hanging on the walls of Green No. 1.  Thanks especially 
to the ladies who previously each cared for a basket ï namely Merlinda Gill, 
Janice Lynn, Rhonda  Green, Julie Geoghegan, Glenda Schramm, Ann 
Lynch, Gail Brogan and Pam Robinson.  The idea of hanging baskets was an 
idea originated by Past President Joan Powell-Menzies.   A few more bas-
kets have been added and some displaying geraniums from Marion and 
Lindsay Oldhamôs verandah garden.  Thanks also to the Board who provided 
finance for the containers/baskets,  as well as providing a trailer load of 
mulch for the western wall gardens.   After many years of work initially 
by  Margaret Waters, Cynthia Rickards, Marion Gilbert, Veronica Blank and 
myself,  I think you will agree the gardens are looking not too bad...Thanks 
to the men who helped to spread the mulch, namely, Stan Forrester, David 
Henderson, Rod Lynn and Steve Jamieson.  A word of thanks to Pat 
McMahon, Harry Schramm, and Jeff Burchill who donated plants...Your 
help has been greatly appreciated.   I would also like to thank Derek Sy-
monds and Steve Jamieson who have offered to water the potted plants on a 
regular basis.  One additional comment,  if you see a pot plant that may need 
some care,  please do not hesitate to water it or give it the care it re-
quires.  With the  continued  assistance of all  members,  I am sure our 
grounds/gardens will enhance the appearance of our club....... 

Jan Trevarthen-Chief Gardener 

A NOTE FROM OUR GARDENER 

Our mission is to; 
Develop an identifiable óBrandô that defines our club as friendly yet competitive 
with a social environment where everyone feels comfortable and wanted. 
Provide excellent lawn bowling and club facilities for the benefit of all members 
and guests. 
Promote a friendly, competitive spirit that encourages bowlers to achieve to the 
best of their ability. 
Operate in a happy, welcoming, friendly, professional, positive and dedicated 
manner, thereby creating an atmosphere of harmony, trust, transparency and be-
longing. 
Promote our club in a way that continually increases membership yet maintains a 
personal service to our members and guests. 
Promote our club as a venue where community and community groups and local 
business use as their local club. 
Provide our products and services at competitive, affordable prices. 
We will achieve this by: - 
having respect and appreciation of office bearers, committees, volunteer work-

ers and our fellow club members and; 
having a commitment to training and game preparation in a manner befitting 

our club and our team-mates, and by being humble in victory and gracious in de-
feat and; 
providing a harmonious social environment at our club for members, their fami-

lies, visitors and guests and; 
involving our club in the community by making our facilities available to 

schools, indigenous groups, the handicapped, businesses and other organizations /
institutions, and; 
prudent, sustainable financial and commercial management with creative think-

ing and sound forward planning  

CODE OF CONDUCT 



MENôS PRESIDENT REPORT 

Gõday Bowlers, 

Our annual visit by the Tasmanian Bowling Group took place on 

Wednesday July 25 and was a fun occasion as usual.  The weather 

remained fine although we did not have the cloudless skies we 

had enjoyed over recent times.  But our visitors still enjoyed the 

conditions compared to what they were copping at home. 

Because of the busy bowling calendar we have, we found it impos-

sible to match their numbers.  With our regular Tuesday and 

Thursday competitions, quite a few of our bowlers were not avail-

able to front-up on the Wednesday. The Tasmanians had 37 bow-

lers and were happy to play mixed in with the Mermaid contingent ï rather than against 

us as we often had done previously.  And some of our regular interstate visitors helped 

and played for us to increase our numbers to 23 and we appreciated that.  Thanks to eve-

ryone who did play or helped out otherwise to make it an enjoyable afternoon.  

As usual, we were able to provide a wonderful afternoon tea with the generosity of our 

members.  In fact, a couple of members who werenôt able to play for one reason or anoth-

er, still came with goodies and helped by selling the Lucky Squares raffle. 

The Jeff & Evelyne team from the Professionals kindly sponsored the event and donated 

nine bottles of wine as prizes for the bowlers.  These were shared fairly evenly between us 

and the visitors.  

The group obviously enjoy coming to Mermaid as they have already made their booking 

to return toward the end of July next year.  We hope more of our members will find it 

possible to be part of the event then. 

It is only a couple of months now until we will be calling for nominations for members to 

fill positions on the Bowls Committee for the next year.  The Club does not operate with-

out these volunteers who are willing to join in and do things.  If you think you can come 

up with ideas to benefit the Club and represent the members, please start considering if 

you could nominate for an executive or general Committee position.  Or if you know an-

other member who you believe would be willing to help, please discuss the matter with 

them.  If you arenôt sure what would be involved, we have general ñjob descriptionsò that 

we would be happy to provide for your information.  

Until next month, enjoy your bowling. 

Harry  Schramm                                                                                     

Menõs President 


